## CWS GENERAL MEETING MINUTES June 19, 2007

## First Plymouth Congregational Church

CALL TO ORDER: President Gene Youngmann called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. ANNOUNCEMENTS/CORRESPONDENCE: Colorado, you have talent. We outdid ourselves with WFWS and the State Show. Tonight is a celebration. It is the end of the year and new Board members will be installed.

Nadine Hutchinson announced that Ann Blecha died 6/7/07. She had taught at Park Hill classes 6 days a week. She will be greatly missed.

Issue – Renewal form for membership is mailed to everyone, even those who have already paid. The CWS year goes from June 1 to June 1. You have until 9/1/07 to pay dues to be in roster.

THANK YOU: Thank for refreshments. Kate Wyman is done with her term of Refreshment Chairman.

GREETER: Carolyn Tegeder announced 2 guests.

NEW BUSINESS: Barbara McAdams and Susan Schmitt presented certification to the new Signature Members. They are as follow: Jan Archuleta, Donna Lee Clemenson, Diane Halley, Nan Lund, John Murphy, Sandra Pallotto, Linda Palmer, Millie Roberg, Carla Stoltzfus, Suzanne Strear, Ann Weaver and Diane Withum. Congratulations! EXHIBITIONS: There will be bin sitters 6/30 at the State and WFWS shows. If sales don't pick up then bins sales will be suspended. The show however has sold 6 pieces in the month. There are art classes going on at the Arvada Center. Some of our members are teaching. \*Kate Wyman reported that 6 people left artwork at Lapis Gallery. Lapis sold 11 paintings. \*Randy Hale announced that 10/12 is the digital image deadline for the 2008 WFWS show. The show will be in Tucson from 2/22-4/6. Get paintings done by September and there will be help in shooting digital images. 8/18 is the deadline for slides for the Botanic Prospectus, 9/13 will be juror notifications. \*Arts On Vine at St Barnabas Episcopal wants 40-50 submittals from CWS members. They will charge 20% commissions. Information will be in the Collage. \*Pam Hake announced that pick up from WFWS is Monday 11/12. Friday night reception had 700 attend and Saturday had 750-800. \*Carolyn Tegeder the Botanic Show deadline is 8/18 and pick up will be Monday the 5<sup>th</sup> of September. Read the prospectus. Anything water media, canvas, collage, mixed media, clay board – no wood, fabric. Turn slides only into Pat Dall. Largest size 22x30, ½ sheet and bigger must be

ANNOUNCEMENTS: David Wicks will put information on frames in the Collage. \*Patricia Rucker has prints of the 30 x 40 poster for the 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of CWS in a smaller format for \$3.00. \*Nan Lund will link your website to CWS if you let her know.

Patricia Rucker and Pam Hake gave awards to the WFWS committee. If you find any WFWS articles, please let Gene Youngmann or Carla Rouse know.

Gene Youngmann brought members forward to thank each for their service in CWS. Gene Youngmann swore in the new Board Members.

The next CWS meeting will be 9/18/07. Collage will be out mid August with the WFWS prospectus in it. Demos are tonight.

Submitted by Sydney Eitel